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WE NEED INQUIRY TO HELP SAVE LIVES

Calls are growing or a parliamentary inquiry into the recent deaths in homeless people, including cases where people have died after being released from jail into homelessness.

Earlier this week, the West Australian published a special investigation into deaths after custody which exposed cases where people had died after their release from jail. Data from the University of WA's Home2Health team found at least 56 homeless people died in Perth last year. However, UWA researchers believe their figures are likely to be less than the true number as they only count deaths where they have been able to get health records.

Mr Martin, WA shadow housing minister, said he thought housing minister, said he thought a parliamentary inquiry would help determine the scale of the problem.

“I think this another symptom of a sector under enormous stress. There is no capacity in anty part of the housing sector at the moment,” he said. “People are falling through the cracks and that's completely unacceptable in a Government that has the Budget situation this one does.”

Mr Pettitt say he believed an inquiry would save lives.

“The whole system is failing. There is this revolving door of imprisonment to homelessness and wA needs a parliamentary inquiry to determine how we can address these issues and better support people to reintegrate into the community.

“Members of the community are losing lived ones experiencing homelessness and it's deeply traumatic.”

UWA  Associate Professor Lisa Wood, who leads the team which collects homeless deaths dare, said the issue had been long overlooked: “The number of deaths are really grim, but it's also the average age of death... 47, which is well under the average Australian life expectancy.”
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“It's like losing a brother or sister”

When ever Shonna Brown finds out another homeless person had died, it feels like she has lost a brother of sister.

Ms brown, a 39-year-old Noongar woman has been homeless more than five years and said she know many of the people who had recently lost their lives. She said she would fully support a parliamentary inquiry and thought it would “open people's eyes” to many of tragedies facing those on the streets.

She said many of the other homeless people she knew had spent time in jail.

“The government should be doing more about it. Because most of them that do come out of hail come straight to the streets, they end up doing the same old things and then going back to hail . It's like a never-ending cycle,” Ms Brown said.

